


MATAURA COMMUNITY BOARD AGENDA 
 
MONDAY 18 AUGUST 2014 
 
 
2. SPEED REPORT FROM NZTA - MATAURA 
 

 (Memo from Roading Manager - 08.08.14) 
  

 Attached is a letter from Mr Peter Robinson, Senior Network Manager for NZTA 
containing information about a speed assessment undertaken in the vicinity of the 
community gardens on Kana Street. 
 
The suggestion that signage be erected when the gardens are operating on a 
Saturday is worth pursuing. 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
THAT the information be received, 
 
AND THAT the suggestion from NZTA to install signage when the community 
garden is operating on a Saturday be implemented. 

  



3. QUEEN’S PARK SIGNAGE 
 
 (Memo from Parks and Recreation Manager – 01.08.14) 
 

Two new updated signs for Queen’s Park have been produced and will be installed 
within the next week or two.  
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
THAT the information be received. 

  



4. FORMER PICTURE THEATRE BUILDING 
 

The Chairman will provide a verbal update on the former picture theatre building on 
the corner of Main and Carlyle Streets. 

 
  



5. RAILWAY CROSSING – BRIDGE AND MAIN STREET INTERSECTION 
 
 (Memo from Roading Manager – 13.08.14) 
 

The Board has raised its concern about stationary trains in the railway yard that 
cause the Bridge Street alarms to operate for a prolonged period of time.  As a 
result, there is concern about the risk of vehicles and pedestrians crossing the 
railway line while the alarms are still sounding. 
 
I am waiting for a response from KiwiRail Operations and should be in a position to 
provide an update at the meeting. 
 

 


